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PROGRAMS: 

Travels in the Arctic will be the featured program at the next meeting of the HBC on 
Monday, March 9, 7:30 p.m. at the Immanuel Lutheran Church in Amherst. Long-time Club 
member and author Susan Smith will share her recent adventure to the far north with 
slides and narrative. She will also include photographs of travels in Alaska. 

Susan is a professor of biology at Mount Holyoke College. For the past nineteen years 
she has studied a color-banded population of Black-capped Chickadees in South Hadley and 
has authored two books on the subject, The Black-capped Chickadee, Behavioral Ecology 
and Natural History (1991) and Wild Bird Guides: The Black-capped Chickadee. The former 
can be found in the HBC library. She has also done the species account for the Birds of 
North America series. 

This will the seventh time Susan has presented a program for the Club. She is a 
delightful presenter and a real gift to our organization and the birding community 

Future programs include Tom Martin, who will show his slides from Monhegan Island on 
April 13, Jennifer Megyesi who will take us to Hawaii on May 11 and Al Hinde who will 
tell us about the massive raptor migration through the Israeli port city of Eilat on the 
Red Sea on June 8. 

FIELD TRIPS: 

Last year I sent some general information to members that seems worth repeating now. It 
occurred to us that new members and those new to birding may have no idea what to expect 
should they want go on an HBC field trip. "As a new birder will I feel out of place?" 
"Will I be welcome?" "Can I keep up with the group?" "Will there be bathroom stops?" 
First of all, everyone is welcome. It is especially fun for the leader to be able to 
introduce new birders to new birds and birding places. Certainly the participant is 
expected to bring binoculars and wear clothing appropriate to the particular trip. A 
sincere interest in going to the places where birds can be seen is important. (Not many 
malls advertise rare bird specials.) If a trip is known to be especially challenging, 
either physically or because of its fast pace (sometimes it is fun to see as many birds 
as possible in the time allotted) it will be noted, although obviously the leader cannot 
predict everything. Comfort is a priority (as much as is possible in -10 weather, high 
above a wind-swept coast, looking down on Harlequin Ducks.) All are expected to share 
trip expenses equally (gas, tolls, etc.). Trips are described in the Newsletters and 
some of the birds that the leader expects to see are named. You are encouraged to call 
the leader with any questions that concern you -- trust me, they have heard them all. 
It is not always necessary to register for the trip, but it helps the leader to know who 
is going when s/he is arranging for car pooling or in the event that plans need to be 
changed. 

Enclosed with this letter is the Field Trip list for trips through September as compiled 
by the Field Trip Committee, Bob Bieda, chair (413-527-2623.) Take a moment to remind 
yourself that warm weather is coming and to set time aside to take advantage of the 
offerings. 



For now --

March's "Morning Sweep of the Connecticut River Valley" on Wednesday, March 4 will 
find Harvey Allen (253-7963) searching for early returning blackbirds and ducks. And as 
usual there is always the hope for the rarity that someone has noticed at his/her 
feeder. Join Harvey as the valley starts to wake up. 

On Saturday. March 21 Al Richards will be searching the Connecticut River Valley, a 
natural flyway for ducks and geese returning north. This annual half-day trip will 
explore the coves of the river from Hadley to Turners Falls so dress warmly and with 
waterproof foot wear. The trip will meet at the Hitchcock Center in Amherst at 6:30 
a.m. Call Al at 665-2761 if you have questions. 

LIBRARY 

I remind you that Anne Cann will be bringing a small assortment of books and journals 
for members to borrow at HBC meetings. Borrowed materials can also be returned at that 
time. If there is something you specifically wish to borrow, she will be happy to bring 
the item from the Hitchcock Center to the meeting as long as you call her by the Friday 
prior to the Monday meeting. The HBC library is housed at the Hitchcock Center and is 
available to members for browsing and borrowing from Wednesday to Saturday, 9 a.m. to 4 
p.m. 

CONSERVATION: 

We will be continuing the Birds in Forested Landscapes (BFL) project that links 
volunteer birders and professional biologists in a study of the habitat requirements of 
the seven species of forest thrushes as well as the Sharp-shinned and Cooper's Hawks. 
Although thrushes may be common and conspicuous in most forest habitats, many of their 
populations are thought to be declining. By collecting critical data on distribution 
and nesting success of these species, participants will directly aid in the development 
of conservation strategies for these birds. 

We base our surveys on the protocol originally developed for the Cornell Laboratory of 
Ornithology's Project Tanager in which we participated for three years. We will be 
surveying our three nesting thrush species and the hawks in the ten forest sites of 
various sizes in the Amherst and Northampton areas which we used for Project Tanager. 
Small groups of two to four make two visits to each site in April, May and June. Mary 
Alice Wilson will be taking over the coordination of the Amherst area sites, a project 
which Micky McKinley has done for the past four years. If you are interested in finding 
out more about the project and/or participating, please contact Anne Lombard (586-7578) 
(lombarda@javanet.com) for the Northampton area or Mary Alice (548-9078) 
(mwilson@k12.oitumass.edu) for the Amherst area. 

HITCHCOCK BIRDING: 

SPRING BIRDING COURSE taught by naturalist Andrew Magee begins with a Wednesday 
night class on March 17 (7:00 - 9:00). Eight evening sessions are followed by eight 
field sessions beginning on March 21. (7:00 a.m. - noon). A trip to Plum Island is also 
being planned. Andrew has a wide ranging appreciation of birds and birding, and brings 
a decades-long combination of professionalism, intuition, book knowledge, field 
experience and, especially, enthusiasm to his teaching. He has been birding in the 



Valley since his early childhood and has conducted breeding bird surveys in Litchfield, 
CT for three decades. These courses are geared for both beginning and experienced 
birders. Preregistration is required. Please call the Center at 256-6006 for more 
information. 

There are still a few open spots on the BIRDING MONHEGAN ISLAND trip which will be led 
by Dianne Quilty and Andrew Magee. David Ziomek will assist on this traditional birding 
trip over the long Memorial Day weekend (May 22 - 25). It is being offered through the 
Center to HBC and Hitchcock members only. We depart from Port Clyde, Maine on Friday 
and spend all day Saturday and Sunday enjoying migrant birds, wildflowers, hiking, 
eating, laughing and the special wonders of this island paradise. Call Dave at the 
Center at 256-6006 soon for more information on lodging and fees. 

ARCADIA BIRDING: 

WINTER BIRDS AT PLUM ISLAND: On Saturday, March 7, 6:45 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. Geoff LeBaron 
will be leading a winter field trip to this favorite spot. The group will travel by van 
from Arcadia. 

GRASSLAND BIRDS: a program presented by Andrea Jones, Mass Audubon Grassland 
Conservation Coordinator on Saturday, March 7; 1:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

BIRDING BY EAR: AN INTRODUCTION TO BIRDSONG. On Saturday, March 28,9:00 a.m. -3:00 
p.m., Dick Walton, author of Peterson's Birding by Ear series will be leading this 
popular workshop. 

Call the Sanctuary (584-3009) for fee information and to register. 

#################### 

CALL FOR ASSISTANCE: Would you be willing to be called occasionally to give an hour of 
assistance late Sunday afternoon helping the Board set up for our monthly meetings at 
the Lutheran Church? If so, please call Shirley Hilborn at 413-253-6462. 

RARE BIRD REPORTING: In order to streamline the process in reporting rare birds we are 
making some procedural changes. As it now stand, routine daily and weekly sightings 
will continue to be phoned into the VOICE (operated by Scott Surner) at 413-256-1836. 
This information is passed on weekly in the recorded message received by dialing 
413-253-2218. However, the reporting number is NOT monitored daily so is not the 
appropriate way to report a rare or potentially rare bird (one that will possibly result 
in the Rare Bird Alert telephone tree being activated.) With this in mind we would like 
to recommend the following procedure: Call Scott Surner at 413-253-7486, Jan Ortiz at 
413-549-1768 or Shirley Hilborn at 413-253-6462 with your sighting. If it deserves 
immediate attention, one that you assume will result in a Rare Bird Alert, please 
continue to phone until you speak to someone personally. If none of the above folks can 
be reached, remember that anyone on the telephone tree can start the Alert. If you are 
not comfortable doing this on your own, try to reach an HBC board member (we're on the 
membership list). Thanks for your help. 



BIRD NEWS of WESTERN MASSACHUSETTS subscribers can expect the first issue to arrive in 
late winter. The Winter, 1998 issue contains the records for the Fall, 1997. 

The 1997-1998 MEMBERSHIP LIST was sent to you this past week. If you find errors please 
let Dianne Quilty know (253-7568). I will pass on any changes or additions to the list 
as I receive them. You will notice that in addition to the members' list, Dianne has 
listed Board Members, how to get in touch with other Bird Clubs and numbers for the 
VOICES of AUDUBON and others. 

NEW MEMBERS' PACKET: I am extremely happy to announce that I finally got it together and 
it is being sent this week. If you are a new member and you don't receive it soon, 
please give me a call (413-549-1098.) Included in the Packet are the By-laws, the Dead 
Bird Sheet (Does anybody have a use for this dead bird?), a copy of the ABA Code of 
Birding Ethics and the HBC Field Trip Policy sheet, an HBC library information sheet and 
a list of Rare Bird Alerts across the country. Should anyone desire an extra copy of 
any of these, I'll always have them at the meetings or would be happy to send one to 
you. 

That's all she wrote, folks! 

Sincerely, 

yotik 
Sally Venman 
Newsletter editor 


